Job Ready Graduates Package: The difficulty in identifying ‘genuine students’
Introduction. The Federal Government has passed the job ready graduates package (JRGP) that will require universities to ensure only ‘genuine students’ are granted Commonwealth financial assistance from 2022. According to the JRGP, universities are to consider a number of factors in this decision, which include among others: whether students have completed assessment items and if a student studying online has logged onto the course at census date.  
Aims. To investigate if non-submission of assessments can be accurately used to identify non ‘genuine students’ in the pre census period. 
Methods. Using university data from 2020, students who did not submit a pre census assessment item were retrospectively identified from 87 first year subjects across all Faculties. The eventual student grades of these students were analysed for evidence of academic success. Statistical analysis was used to determine if there was any demographic difference between groups of students judged as ‘genuine’ and non ‘genuine’. 
Results. There were 864 domestic undergraduate students who did not submit the pre census assessment item. Of these students, 391 (45%) went on to pass the subject. There was no straight forward difference in demographic characteristics between ‘genuine’ and not ‘genuine’ groups. 
Discussion. This study provides evidence that accurately predicting student success early in the session is very difficult, especially with the necessary constraints on usable data sources to avoid demographic prejudice. Although students from disadvantaged backgrounds were not unfairly selected, many students who appeared disengaged or non ‘genuine’ were on track for academic success. If universities are to make highly consequential judgements on who is ‘genuine’, as recommended by the JRGP, there needs to be more research, planning and discussion on how exactly this should be done. 
